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Vibrations
The ideal of the School of 
Metaphysics......To aid any 

individual, willing to put 
forth the effort, to become a 
whole functioning Self, not 
dependent on any person, 
place or thing for peace, 

contentment and security.  

The purpose of the School 
of Metaphysics....To 

accelerate the evolution of 
humanity by ushering in 
Intuitive, Spiritual Man.

The activity of the School of 

Metaphysics is Teaching 

Teachers.

   A Monthly Newsletter                                                                                                          Vol. 45, No. 10

Vol 45 No 10 October 2015

Are there any suggestions for these ones in regard to Light?

“To continue to move deeper
in the realization of the Self
as Light.
It remains easy for these ones
to become distracted away from this reality. Therefore,
it is the concentration applied in the pursuit
of knowing consciousness, of knowing the Self
that greater Light is experienced.” (1-14-1999-bcc/drc-1)

Superconsci!s Oracle

January 11, 1999

at " Peace Dome

Co#e$ of Meta%ysics

The Delegation Brings the Peace Dome to the Parliament of the World’s  Religions

Karen Mosby and Tad Messenger teach the history of the 

healing wall and the Peace Dome

Dr. Sheila Benjamin meets with 

the delegates for the final time 

before meeting in Salt Lake City

Delegates 

learn about the 

exhibit booth we will 

have at PWR and 

present it to the Peace 

Ambassadors

Please add energy to the ten most wanted list that the delegates created together at the last meeting.   (pg. 21)

The first pin is placed on the map to mark a stone 

being pledged to be placed on the healing wall.
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From the Branches pg. 3-8

• Bolingbrook  ...........................

• Chicago....................................

• Palatine.....................................

• Louisville...................................

• Urbana ....................................   

• Kansas City..............................

• Oklahoma City........................

• Fort Worth................................

Fourth Cycle Class Report pg. 7

Still Mind Weekend pg. 8

Cause your deepest and most astounding meditation ever...

Universal Life Lessons  pg.9

Superconscious Healing Class pg. 10

Superconscious Healing Class in Columbia Branch

Interfaith Community of Metaphysics pg .11 

a Season of Peace

SOM Delegation Fund pg. 12

Join us as we influence the course of History towards Intuitive, Spiritual Man

The New Maitreya pg. 13

The Invitation pg. 15

Experience the wisdom of enlightenment... 

From the College pg. 14-16

My teacher Silvia gave me rich experience to take back to Tennessee

Psi Counseling  pg. 17

How Psi counseling  changes consciousness

BYOU pg. 18

On our way to 100+ students branch

Jam Session pg..19

Do sing?  Do your play an instrument?

Taraka Yoga pg. 20

Align with the laws of the universe

Ten-Most Wanted List for the delegation to the  PWR pg.21
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Bolingbrook

Fantastic Fundraisers!

by Teri Karl and Class

Students from Teri Karl's class gave combined mini-lectures at the Bolingbrook Fountaindale Library for the month's 
fundraiser.  The class shares their experiences:

 Maria Velazquez—It was such a great opportunity to work together as a team and also as a whole school.  All 
students took part in creating this fundraiser and we all were in harmony.  I was impressed of the ten minute talks presented 
and how guests were deeply engaged in the activities presented.  I feel blessed being part of such a loving team.  

 Susana Manzo – It was a wonderful experience to participate with my classmates  in this group endeavor.  I was 
moved by the all the students of our school who were so generous and instrumental.  Above all, it was great to share some of 
our consciousness with the community.  

 Gloria Millare —Everyone in the school participated in this fundraiser, each contributing wholeheartedly, and it was 
so inspiring for me because our ideal was Unity, and that was exactly what happened.  We reached our goal.   Even at the 
lecture I experienced our oneness, and I enjoyed sharing who I am and who I have become being a student at the School of 
Metaphysics. 

 Teri – It was wonderful to see my students on stage!  The maturity and presence they exhibited in front of the 
community was remarkable.  Ever since they've been giving 10-Minute talks I've been hoping for this opportunity for them to 
share their understandings with others.  They will make wonderful School of Metaphysics teachers should they continue into 

the 2
nd

 cycle, and they are already wonderful teachers in their jobs and lives every single day!

 The school completed another fundraiser combined with monthly movie night.  They watched “What About Bob?” out in 
the backyard again, and had a blast with 15 attendees! Jorge Candelaria made dinner, Teri Karl provided the ice cream bar, 
and Sherwin created the tickets and flyer, and April helped with seeking donations and cleaning up from the event.  It was a 
great group effort for an enjoyable night.

 The school also continues with its regular events: SIR meetings, Spiritual Gatherings (Dream Theater!), DreamCatchers, 
and frequent new classes.  Itʼs been a great month! •

Chicago

Perpetual Motion
by Emily Knox

On August 10th, we were happy and excited to 
invite new students into the school branch!  Lisa 
Kenny (L 20) is now teaching and will be giving all 
that she has gained to the new students in her 
class.  Lisa has drawn to the school students who 
have been desiring to find a place like the School 
of Metaphysics, to learn about the Mind.  All the 
students are eager to learn and are becoming 
more and more involved in what the school has to 
offer. I have learned that people like to be involved 
and been given responsibilities.  These are the 
moments that we can see our capabilities as well 
as learn about new aspects of our Self.

 Our school branch held a lecture at Infiniteus, 
a local juice bar and rock shop, where Brian 
Kraichely gave a lecture on Tapping into the Power 
of the Mind. This event was a success with many 
new faces interested in learning about the Mind.  

Brian shared many fascinating and entertaining experiences about 
being a student and teacher in the School of Metaphysics.  Brian is a 
powerful speaker and has the ability to relate to many people.   His 
knowledge is attractive and aids people in recognizing that they can 
tap into their true power of the Mind.  We were grateful for Brian giving 
of himself in this way of teaching.   Guests of the lectures signed up 
for the new class and are thrilled to know that they can change their 
lives!

 We hosted our monthly Spiritual Game night on August 22nd, 
where we met a new person from the public named Joseph.  Joseph is 
delving into understanding his spirituality and is drawn to learning 
more about souls and past lives.  It was a joy to invite him into the 
school.   His openness to learning made for an enjoyable and fun 
night.  I love meeting new people who are aware of existence beyond 
this physical plane.  The students in the School of Metaphysics are 
always welcoming and warm to new aspects coming to join in the 
activities!

 We look forward to inviting and meeting more new students on 
September 2nd! Randy Ristow (L 32) will be teaching the new students, 
expecting 10 students or more.  The school is open and attractive, 
people are coming from all walks of life to come together and learn 
about becoming their Highest Self.  The more aspects involved in 
mastering consciousness, the quicker our soul evolution! •
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Palatine

REFLECTIONS OF THE SELF
By Alexander M. Oleksiuk

It has been said that the people we meet in our daily lives, much like those we encounter in dreams, are mirrors for 
our inner selves.  The same applies to an organization such as the School of Metaphysics—that the community around us 
reflects who we are, shining back to us the light we have broadcast outward and therefore showing us the progress of our 
inner work. 

This past summer, the Palatine branch has been busy with both new first cycle classes, along with fundraisers and 
community outreach.  Sandy Leitner has been stepping into her new role as Director while implementing lessons taught in 
her own metaphysics classes.

On the 23rd of August, the Second Cycle class hosted a special fundraiser presenting the 13 Universal Laws to the 
public and students alike.  The event featured short talks teaching the Universal Laws, followed by delicious barbecue.  This 
event truly showcased what the School can be about: presenting deep spiritual principles in a friendly and approachable 
way.

At the end of August is the Palatine Street Fest: a community celebration bursting with vendors, entertainment, food 
and fellowship.  The Palatine School will have a strong presence during this event, as it often does, since it is a golden 
opportunity to shine our light out into the community.  Students will be at the booth, handing out information on the School, 
answering questions, selling books, doing dream interpretations, and assisting kids while they play a metaphysically-
focused game that sharpens concentration or memory.

The end of summer is quickly approaching.  It has been a summer of change, and of personal as well as collective 
growth.    As the weather begins to cool and the world around us starts to display the colors of fall, we all look forward to 
seeing how our surroundings and our communities reflect back to us the evolution that we have been nurturing within us.•

Louisville 

“The Effects of Purposeful Creation ”
By: Tarak Uday & Stephanie Beard


 Here in Louisville we have experienced a lot of new 
growth ever since our Creation Day back in early May.  I, 
Tarak, had one of my students, Carrie, come to me saying 
that her father-in-law wanted to donate nearly 1000 flowers 
to the school. I painted a vision to the students of the 
opportunity of having a day where we created this new 
growth, physically, by beautifying our branch, as well as 
the new growth, mentally, from what they would learn 
through the experience, and the effects that it would have 
for our school.  They all were very excited and jumped on 
board.  We had current students along with alumni and 
their family and friends come help us in creating a space 
to receive, as well as trans-plant the flowers. I was excited 
to watch the bonds of friendship deepen throughout the 
day as our collective consciousness strengthened. 

 Ever since this day there has been a new energy 
flowing through our branch. Nearly 100% of the students 
are learning in laboratory positions, desires are 
manifesting on our 10 most wanted desires list, and Jesse 
and I have regularly presented captive audience lectures. 
Just two weeks ago Jesse gave a talk on the “Spiritual 
Science of Vitality” to a group of therapists and 
counselors here in Louisville, and last week I presented a 
talk on “Permanent Healing” and sold $260 in books. 
These same students that were at the core of creation day 
just last week created a “Dream Bingo” expansion project 
that had over 20 people having fun and learning about 
dreams and manifested enough donations that everyone 
went home with a prize, including a free dream journal! 

 Itʼs no surprise to me that since planting these 
hundreds of flowers, and watching them bloom that I have 
also seen this new growth and flowering within the energy 
of our branch.  At times that I find myself having any 
unproductive thoughts about the direction of the school I 

now have the opportunity to go out and weed the garden, 
consciously choosing to uproot the unproductive thoughts 
giving space and room for the productive thoughts to grow 

and produce. 


 We look forward to sharing with you even more 

expansive experiences from here in Louisville as we make our 
way to 100 students! •

Urbana

By: Scott Hilburn

We had our yard sale fundraiser the 4th Saturday of August 
and had a great experience.  We met many people interested in 
the school and raised some funds for our SOM branch which is 
much needed, mean while had lots of  fun connecting. It was 
really neat preparing for the fundraiser! We asked people to 
donate items to the fundraiser the entire month leading up to 
the fundraiser. The Wed night class donated several items.  
About a week and half before the yard-sale, I decided to get on 
craigslist and send a message to people who were having 
yard-sales, to let them know that what ever items they have 
left, we would love to receive for our upcoming yard-sale 
fundraiser, and that they would support a great organization 
while making a tax deductible  donation.  I also messaged 
people who were selling items. After doing this for one hour on 
a Sunday afternoon, the school received a call. It was one of 
the guys on Craigslist who had a really nice 4 piece desk for 
sale.  He said he was going to sell it for 300 used, but he would 
rather donate it to our organization.  I went by to look at it and 
he also informed of a whole truck load of other items that 
could all be donated as well.  His words were “Thank you for 
taking a risk and contacting me. I received several other 
messages but they seemed like scams. Yours was the most 
professional.” I thought that was interesting.  We desired more 
items for our yard sale so we could raise more money.  I knew 
by taking action towards our goal that the energy would be 
returned. It was pretty exciting to see it happen so fast!  The 
next part of this story is even neater.  Since I have been in 
Urbana I have been visualizing making a new 10 Most Wanted 
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List Board for the school, something more creative and really nice.  I have been envisioning something similar to the one in 
the SOM Branch in Dallas Texas.  It has a nice frame with a chalkboard paint on the backing and they use chalk board 
markers with artistic writing as their 10 Most Wanted List.  We just needed the frame.  I was visualizing all year finding one for 
free.  More recently within the past few months I started to visualize a new rug for the front door at the Urbana school, easels 
for the school, a new area rug for the class room, new curtains for the class room, and a tall file cabinet for the office to be 
more efficient with space.  It turns out when was in the office looking at the 4 piece desk being donated, Mike asked me if I 
want to take more things and look around.  I of course say, “Yes!, any thing you want to donate, we most likely will receive.” 
He points out 3 large picture frames, one of them being exactly what I have been visualizing, and two others that were similar.  
Then he shows me a file cabinet that is tall, and also says and there are two easels. I was like wow! 

 Then as more and more items come in for the yard sale, we ended up receiving nice curtains for the class room and 
the area rug.  It was really neat to receive so much abundance for the school all in one week!

 We are now gearing up to host our 9th Annual Spiritual Health Expo in Urbana. This expo was originally created by 
Dr. Pam Blosser the former director in Urbana and has been the largest fundraiser of the year.  The expo has been a success 
over the years and has a following.  We are excited and honored to carry on the torch and for another continually expanding 
successful Spiritual Health Expo. It brings the community together and allows us all to support each other to be stronger and 
to reach many people. 


 Kerry Keller and I have been going postering around town 
the previous few weeks. We are building a new class at the Urbana 
Branch that Kerry will be teaching. He his helping us get the ship 
sailing.  We are super excited to learn and grow with him. He is full 
of wisdom and has a tremendous heart.  Kerry is also very 
professional, secure, and great at engaging people in vision and 
conversation.  We went around to various yoga studios, 
businesses and organizations to discuss us coming in to do 
lectures and how that will benefit. We are investing into long term 
relationships is what I see. I also went to Quad Day at the 
University of Illinois. There were 40,000 college students who walk 
through in a 4 hour time period. It is a time for them to find out 
about the various clubs and opportunities.  We connected with 
many clubs about doing presentations and also connected with 
many students at the University about SOM. It was a blast.

 We are growing in Urbana and are excited to learn and 
grow with more and more people!  The more people the more fun, 
the more perspective, the more growth for everyone!  We are 

abundant and are very focused on utilizing what we currently have and learning our own lessons so we may continually 
expand and receive greatness! •

GREAT IMAGE 

TO VISUALIZE  

150+ students

Kansas City
Movement on 

All Levels
By: All

Aldous Huxly in 
The Art of 
Seeing wrote: 
“Consciousness 

is only possible through change; change is only possible 
through movement.” And this is what we have been 
experiencing, verbatim, here in our Kansas City SOM 
branch for the past month and a half. The movement and 
change have been sweeping through 
our community in many ways and on 
a variety of levels.

	 Our need of creating more 
space to receive new students was 
the main stimulus for us to remodel 
our upstairs classroom. The area rug 
that was originally placed 
downstairs served as an inspiration 
for the choice of the color palette. 
Yvette, currently on Lesson 13A, set 
a purpose of deepening her 
understanding of the Law of 
Attraction as she aided in cleaning 
out the space in preparation for the 
renovation. In the process she 
realized more fully that in every 
moment through our thoughts we create an attractor field, 

which draws to us people, places and events in response to 
the vibrational frequency we emanate. This was further 
reverberated in a deep connection she fostered with Mike S. 
former student of the Palatine SOM who came to Kansas 
City to help out with the renovation project. As they both 
were aligning their efforts to serve the whole, Yvette 
understood that through inner movement within our minds 
we can attract whomever and whatever we need in any given 
moment.

 Mike P., Yvette’s classmate, probed his understanding of 
the Law of Abundance and the Law of Prosperity and 
purposeful giving as a whole. Mike learned about the 
importance of creating space in his mind to stop and create 
purpose for all his activities therefore re-energizing himself 
through all his activities of giving. Mike’s nature is to give at 
any time, to anyone, anywhere, hence setting a clear purpose 
would allow him to give to himself. Once his installation of 
the new attic exhaust fan was completed not only did we as 
a whole benefited from a new movement in the air flow, but 
also, together with Mike, gained deeper understanding of the 
concept of intention i.e. purpose for every action we took.  
	 As Alicia, Christopher and Deanna were clearing out the 
outside school grounds they approached every weed as a 
thought pattern they wanted to metaphorically uproot from 
within their own minds. The outer physical movement of 
clearing the space translated into inner movement of 
creating space to receive new upgraded thought forms. The 
same was reflected in us having the Salvation Army pick up 
items that were non-sellable and yet still could be utilized 
and by having two portable dumpsters of debris hauled away 
from our school grounds. Another movement, another 
change, another realignment of energy.

NEW CLASSROOM

Seperating the wheat from the chaff
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The attitude of moving the energy within and without also cascaded into our Society for Intuitive Research. Just this week we 
hosted our first SIR meeting of this year. We focused on studying the Dharma Reports. Under Codie’s and Wendy’s leadership 
we also completed our very first transcribathon. We had outstanding Intuitive Reports that were in need of transcribing and 
we devoted one of the Sundays in the month of August to the completion of the process.

 As all the expressions of movement came to an end, all of us here fully strengthened our comprehension of the Universal 
Truth that “the nature of the physical is change”. We look forward into the upcoming months. As some of the stages of 
movement were completed, others were set into motion. Our Kansas City school branch is ready to receive new students, 
new friends and new relationships within our local community. We await filled with anticipation and wonder who our new 
classmates, students and soul mates will be…
We send you all much love! •

Oklahoma City

Quantum Shift
By: Anna Steely

After having a few small classes start and wavering 
manifestations in Oklahoma City, we knew it was time for 
a change.  Knowing that we are each powerful creators 
with the capacity to wield creative thought, it was 
important for the student body to have an experience that 
proved to them this truth. This month as a student body 
we have been focused on giving of our full selves in order 
to manifest exactly what we have been wanting.  We 
planned an Open House for the end of August with a new 
class starting immediately after. Leading up to the two 
events we had a lecture and two booth opportunities in 
the community.

 It was our goal to raise $1000 and start a class of 20 
students. We had it all planned, now we just needed to 
cooperate with it’s movement. If we manifested a class of 
20 students, that would double the size of our school 
currently.  In order to see what this would look like it took 
a lot of visualizing to expand our vision. After weeks of 
visualizing the idea became more and more real. Part of 
this visualization process was seeing imagined needs and 
then making them real in daily life. Imagining the things 
we would have to do in order to accommodate 20 more 
students in our branch. Some of the things this included 
was increased lab position activity, intuitive report 
cleanup, as well as a new teacher.
	 We made many contacts over the first two weeks of 
August. We also invited everyone we knew to attend our 
Open House. We also hosted a raffle fundraiser this day 
and sold food. We raised a total of $650 in 4 hours. Two 
days later the new class started and 11 people came! We 
are expecting at least 5 more to enroll next week. It was 
our goal to have 20 new students and we have come 
close to reaching that goal. I believe that a huge part of 
this manifestation was responding to imagined needs.  
Now I am seeing the needs that we imagined have 
become real. An example is we had so many people at our 
Open House that we did not have enough chairs for them 
to sit in. Now it is a need to have another chair set. 

 During our student wrap up session we sat and spoke 
about what we learned from the event. Many of the 
students expressed they did not believe it would have 
been as successful as it was. Part of this belief was not 
seeing previous things manifest as well as doubting other 
people’s interest.  This experience gave us a positive 
image of what a successful event can look like. It boosted 
everyone’s confidence and changed their beliefs. I am 
looking forward to what we can create together next. •

Fort Worth

Forging Friendships Through Creation
by Mel Navarro

It has been a busy month at the Fort Worth branch full 
of events and opportunities to forge deeper friendships 
through the process of creation, and to teach the community 
about the many benefits of studying at the School of 
Metaphysics. This month we wrapped up a summer lecture 
series that was held at libraries throughout Fort Worth. As a 
result of this series, several students had the opportunity to 
develop their leadership and teaching skills by giving lectures 
on dreams. Through these lectures, we were able to share 
information all about dreaming and dream interpretation with 
many members of the local community.

On August 8, Dr. Damian gave an engaging and 
enlightening talk on bridging the root and crown chakras to 
experience the Holy Spirit. In addition, the entire branch is 
looking forward to the workshop he will give in October on 
“Your 12 Sacred Relationships”. The branch has started 
holding planning meetings for this event to solidify our ideal 

and purpose, and to begin organizing event logistics.
The Thursday night class, taught by Brynn Byrne, is 

organizing a garage sale for its first class project. The garage 
sale will be held on August 23 and will include live music, a 
lemonade stand, and dream interpretation! In addition, Joe 
Easton will begin teaching a new First Cycle class at the end 
of the month. Students have been distributing flyers 
throughout Fort Worth to help promote Joe’s class and to draw 
new students into the school. We are looking forward to 
growing our school and creating even more opportunities to 
create together and forge deeper friendships.•
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FOURTH CYCLE CLASS REPORT

By Jonathan Duerbeck

Imagine.  It is Thursday evening before the third weekend 

of the month, and something special is happening inside 

the Peace Dome.  Dr. Daniel Condron is teaching our 

school’s current fourth-cycle class through the final 

lessons of our course—the course you are studying right 

now.  Seven students have travelled to this sacred site to 

receive the most advanced teaching in our school. 

The insect songs of late summer fill the warm air of green 

hills under blue sky.  Inside the closed door of the Peace 

Dome, it is quiet, cool, and still.  Dr. Daniel and Dr. Barbara 

Condron are seated beside each other on the carpet near 

the far wall of the room.  A pure, steady attention sets the 

tone.  The pupils enter the door, unshoe their feet, bring 

out their notes and supplies for class, and sit in a circle.  A 

few people who have already completed this class sit very 

still and observe.  This place and this time feel sacred, 

simple, real, and honest.  This is a sanctuary of the 

Present Moment.  

After a sentence from Dr. Daniel, the class begins with the sound of long, slow breathing.  Everyone moves 

inward to receive an experience of Reality.  A connection with Self, each other, and Creation is affirmed.  A quiet 

Power seems to still everything.  The pupils continue to sit still, absorbed to varying degrees in the pleasant, 

spacious wakefulness.  At the right moment, Dr. Daniel draws everyone’s attention out, and offers teaching for 

perceiving the chakras more clearly.

Experiences are shared and further teaching is given.  This conversational pattern continues through class.  

Students report from other spiritual practices, and teaching is given by both Dr. Daniel and Dr. Barbara.

Diana Kenney describes her experience of space.  Karen Mosby shares her improved ability to separate herself 

from her experiences, as her tension drains away and her perception reveals a wave of energy.  Christine 

Spretnjak tells us that the heavy, overwhelming “avalanche” that she once felt has disintegrated into “confetti.”  

Her doctor had confirmed remarkable healthy changes in her blood this month.  Tad Messenger describes his 

perception of “unpeaceful, unharmonious” small movements of energy that smooooth out until he is simply an 

intelligence in a space, feeling free and connected to “nothing and everything.”  Jesse Kern describes his 

successful experiences of staying centered and free instead of letting his state of mind be controlled by others.

The pupils bring out pages of notes from their practice with the I Ching.  Patterns are discovered.  I share how 

the I Ching practice has helped me better understand personal responsibility related to time, revealed impatient 

attachments, and helped me see where I can allow more space in working with people.  Other students share 

what the practice has shown them.

Home-made geometric shapes are brought out, and another spiritual practice is discussed.  Laurie Biswell 

reports the non-physical sounds she has heard.  Diana shares how the practice has helped her create more 

successfully.  Tad reveals the profundity of being where his attention is and entering into his point of focus.  More 

guidance is given to each student, such as how Laurie can develop clairvoyance through visualization.

Dr. Barbara gives a teaching on the relationship of the chakras and the divisions of mind to ancient Gnostic 

Christian writings that we are studying.  Some students read from Transference of Energy Intuitive Reports, 

reaching to better understand how their own influence on their energies.

Dr. Daniel presents a profoundly simple, direct lesson on I AM and the ego, ending with a new affirmation for us 

to practice.

And so the evening goes.  It is like a rich harvest of a month’s experience distilled into wisdom.  At the close of 

class, it is night, and no one seems to know or care about the time.  Each person steps out of the dome into the 

night, and they walk down the starlit path to learn, serve, and teach. •
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S T I L L  M I N D  W E E K E N D

Also, if you would like to 

receive a meditation portrait 

prior to the weekend and in 

preparation for the Still Mind 

weekend then:

1. Indicate so on your paper.

2. Send a tithe of at least 

(minimum) of $250; or more.

3. Be at COM before noon on 

Friday, October 23rd in order 

to receive the report.

4. This offer is limited to the 

first 14 people that apply.

5. You may still attend and not 

receive the report.

Daniel R. Condron

If you are wanting to participate in this weekend and experience the 

stillness of your mind please write a paper entitled:  Why I Want A Still 

Mind.  Be sure to mail it in so that it is at the College on or before the 

21st of October.  A tithe for the weekend should also be sent along with 

your paper.

All attendees are asked to arrive on Friday by 5:00 pm and stay until 

after brunch on Sunday.  Participants should have participated in a 

prior event at the college to be eligible for this event.

This is a weekend like no other at the College of Metaphysics.  Some 

report having their deepest and most astounding meditation ever.

Still Mind Weekend
October 23, 24 and 25th 2015

Spend a weekend devoted to stillness in the beautiful 

autumn at the College of Metaphysics!
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The Keys of Life that are the                      

Universal Life Lessons
Dr. Daniel Condron

Key #6 Imagination

!"#$%&'()&*(+)

# ,#-+.)'#/0(12#1(345#()#*04#6+712#+8#(%&'()&*(+)"##$8#*0(5#8&/.1*-#(5#5*(%.1&*42#9-#*04#:&74)*5;#

(%&'()&*(+)#)4347#14&345#*04#/0(12"##<74&*#%+34%4)*#8+76&72#()#0.%&)(*-=5#'7+6*0;#/(3(1(>&*(+)#&)2#

()2(3(2.&1#4)1('0*4)%4)*#+//.75#94/&.54#+8#:7+2./*(34#(%&'()'#+)#*04#:&7*#+8#5:(7(*.&1#94()'5"##$)#

+7247#*+#94#4)1('0*4)42#+)4#%.5*#?(75*#(%&'4#94()'#4)1('0*4)42"##@04#/0(12#60+54#(%&'()&*(+)#(5#)+*#

5*(?142#'7+65#.:#*+#94#&#'4)(.5"

# @04#A/0++1#+8#B4*&:0-5(/5#*4&/045#(%&'()&*(+)#6(*0#*04#4C47/(54#+8#'&>()'#&*#&#?1+647#&)2#*04)#

/1+5()'#*04#4-45#&)2#3(5.&1(>()'#*04#?1+647#()#24*&(1"##@04)#*0(5#3(5.&1(>&*(+)#2(5/(:1()4#(5#&::1(42#*+#

04&1()';#*04#@4)#B+5*#D&)*42#1(5*;#&)2#4C47/(545#()#*04#A4/+)2;#@0(72#&)2#E+.7*0#F-/14#+8#1455+)5"##

G(5.&1(>&*(+)#14&25#*+#*04#%&5*47-#+8#(%&'()&*(+)#&)2#*0+.'0*"##@04#H.220&#5&(2;#IJ.7#1(345#&74#50&:42#

9-#+.7#%()2;#64#94/+%4#&5#64#*0()K"L

@04#0('045*#.54#+8#(%&'()'#/+%45#87+%#+)4#60+#0&5#/+)5/(+.51-#/74&*42#5:&/4#94*644)#*04#*0+.'0*5"##

A./0#&)#&/0(434%4)*#74M.(745#&#2(5/(:1()42#%()2"##N(5/(:1()4;#5473(/4#&)2#*4&/0()'#14&2#*+#&#5*(11#%()2""#

,#5*(11#%()2#&88+725#*04#'74&*45*#.54#+8#&#:7+2./*(34#(%&'()&*(+)"##,#/+)5/(+.51-#/0+54)#*0+.'0*#/+%45#

87+%#&#5*(11#%()2"##$%&'()'#+)4#5418#*+#94#4)1('0*4)42#94'()5#*04#:7+/455#+8#94/+%()'#4)1('0*4)42"



I N T E R F A I T H  C O M M U N I T Y  O F  M E T A P H Y S I C S

10 Year of the Holy Spirit

  

F R O M  T H E  B R A N C H E S

Superconscious Health Class in Columbia Branch on 
Sunday August 9, 2015
by Doug Bannister

On the 2nd of August I made my first trip to Columbia from the 

College with excited expectations of greeting Brenton and students 

there.  I came into Columbia in time to stop at Clovers’ market and 

picked up an organic watermelon and then to Lakota’s, a local 

favorite coffee shop for a sandwich and cup of Joe.  The experience 

was greater than I had hoped as there were ten or more people, 

students and from the public, some for the first time.  Many of them 

stayed long after.  I was filled with optimism and visions of a School 

about to blossom.  It had for me the feeling of springtime in the 

garden at the College. 

On the afternoon of the ninth I traveled north once again, wanting to 

arrive for the 4:00 Webinar.  I attended the Webinar while Brenton met 

with students.  It seems obvious to me that one of the reasons the 

School is growing is because of Brenton’s  commitment to the 

individual student.   He is generous with them, giving of himself.  I am 

appreciating 

that and am looking forward to opportunities to do 

that, with each person I meet.  The Webinar was 

inspiring because of the connections with the Inside 

Out movie and the Emotional Gateways and a tidbit 

from Dr. Barbara that I tucked away for later 

deliberation: in response to anger, ask for “what and 

why do you care so much?”

With all of that as the backdrop, people began to 

arrive.  I recognized some from the week before and 

several new people.  I noticed once again that people 

brought people.  That people bring people is an 

indication of the way Brenton teaches and to his 

‘being”.   As was the case the week before, several 

people were first time visitors to the School.  They 

were of all ages, colors and shapes, some adorned 

with ink and some with metal and some with gray hair.  

All had a similar desire to know themselves.  This was 

the greatest point of excitation for me; that the School 

of Metaphysics has what every person, all differences 

considered, can use to benefit, to improve their 

understanding of Self and others and contribute to a 

better world.  I could plainly see that the School of 

Metaphysics is accelerating the movement to Intuitive 

Spiritual Man.   I am grateful for the opportunity to be 

working with Brenton Harris and the Columbia 

students to expand the influence and notoriety there. •
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INTERFAITH COMMUNITY
of Metaphysics

a Season for Peace

A vision 

is opening 

in the inner 

levels of 

consciousness 

for those with eyes to see!

This vision stretches through New Years Day 2016.

Since 2012, SOM branches have hosted a space for people to meditate, alone and 

together, during the transition time between the old year and the new year.  How 

precious is this time of crossing over as one chapter of our lives closes and 

another opens?  How intelligent to draw our attention inward, aligning with the 

Universal Laws of Creation to live lives  lled with peace, contentment, and 

security! 

The Interfaith Community gatherings have strengthened through this year.  They 

had to, since three dozen of us are going to Salt Lake City to participate in the 

Parliament of the World’s Religions!  Our Interfaith presence there awaken 

everyone we meet.  Some will be kindred souls.  Some will become students of 

SOM or dreamschool.  Some will request Intuitive Reports and travel to the Peace 

Dome for Spiritual Focus Sessions.  Our local Interfaith Community gatherings are 

Lighting the Akashic Field with the intent of peace on Earth, goodwill to all.

I encourage a trinity in every city. 

This trinity is comprised of the Branch Director, the Peace Ambassador, and 

the Dream Coordinator.  These three individual combining their intelligence, 

directing the energies in their community, is a life 

a!rming image.  The Director guides by 

preserving the quality of education, the Peace 

Ambassador interacts by releasing interactive 

communication, and the Dream Coordinator 

connects by creating experiences for the higher 

purpose of understanding.  The trinity gives form 

to an idea by providing the that all people can 

regard one another with good will. 

As the Universal Peace Covenant says, 

“Living peaceably begins by thinking peacefully!”•

Those who want to practice Psi Counseling professionally 

become ordained in the Interfaith Community 

Ministry takes many forms.  

For some Intuitive Reporting is a ministry.  

Dr. Pam Blosser has served SOM for years, 

as a teacher, director, area director, 

president, and with Tad Messenger she 

gives Past Life Pro les and Crossing of 

Paths reports.  In a recent reply by email, 

Dr. Pam wrote:

“When you spoke about calling 

upon Kuan Yin and Mother Mary 

before giving reports, I was 

touched.  The reality of sacred 

space resonated in the cells of my 

being and I felt like Mary and 

Elizabeth, both at once, meeting 

when both were with the children 

who would change everything!  I 

know you understand this, and it 

is such an honor to be one of the 

few who provide this means for 

another to cross over to the other 

shore.  We truly are ferryman for 

humanity.”

When you explore consciousness by 

developing your Whole Self, you may 

decide to minister to parents and children, 

or o!er wholistic healing, or privately 

counsel individuals, or teach dream 

interpretation at a local college.  Ministry 

at SOM is a function of 

acting on your dharma, 

of awakening to your 

soul’s assignment in this 

life by acknowledging 

how you have always 

tended to contribute to 

the welfare and 

prosperity of others.  It 

is a journey of discovery 

and ful llment!

-Dr. Barbara Condron
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The SEASON of PEACE

INTERFAITH COMMUNITIES gather locally

Sundays from 6-7

to read the Universal Peace Covenant, to study the 

short course on SPIRITUAL GATHERING, to cultivate 

spiritual consciousness between neighbors and raise 

the calibration of a city!

Come and bring your friends and family!

The first 

UNIVERSAL HOUR OF PEACE

held October 24th

There are 8760 hours in a year

we want to devote one of them to peace.

Within the next two weeks the following letter 
will be sent to United Nations ambassadors from 
around the world, spiritual leaders of all religions 

including the cosponsors of the Parliament of the World’s 
Religions, top Fortune 500 corporation chairmen and CEOs, 
professors from several hundred universities, and people 
like you....

(read it in Sept. 1st Vibes or at the Peace Dome)
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I watched the table of senior citizens as they interacted while browsing the menu at a local 
restaurant.  I could tell they had just come from church and after they ordered one of the 

ladies lead a prayer in preparation for the upcoming meal.

I caught myself judging them from my past experiences with 
church and religion from my youth.  I wondered how real 
their interactions were.  Was this all just a show for the 
Sunday morning church crowd?

Then a thought popped into my mind.  I could buy them 
lunch!  Where did that thought come from?

I often pay the check of unsuspecting customers at places 
where I stop to eat.  I do this anonymously.  I love to give!  

That day I felt my heart soften and open as I healed past 
experiences associated with church and religion.  I paid the 
tab for this unsuspecting group of church goers.  I reveled in 
the joy of watching the servers laugh and giggle as they 
carried out my desire to pay without being found out.

It felt so good to give that day and I often wonder how their 
day was different.  I know I was part of making the world a 
better place.

You have the same opportunity to make the world a better 
place by aiding the School of Metaphysics to send our 
wisdom teachers to the Parliament of the World’s Religions.  
You can make a difference.  Share this with your friends and 
family so they can feel the joy of giving.  Open your heart to 
the possibility of a world full of the joy that comes from giving 
just because you can!  Join me in making the world a better 
place.  Thank you.  

                        THE SOM DELEGATION FUND

The purpose of the SOM Delegation Fund is to initiate the 
next level of opportunity for our wisdom teachers to reach 
new audiences and to expand the real time, in person global 
reach of SOM.  The SOM Delegation Fund is being 

established as an    endowment fund that will continue to grow.  Immediately our goal is to 
cover the expenses of our proposed speakers for the Salt Lake City venture.  Beyond that 
opportunities abound for us to send SOM graduates to conferences all over the world.

CONTRIBUTE
NOW

Join us as we INFLUENCE the COURSE of HISTORY toward INTUITIVE, SPIRITUAL MAN 
       By Larry Hudson, treasurer
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ENTRAINMENT is ....

as if there is such a power arising from within 

the self of wanting to express the a ection and 

love that it is immediately given without any 

reservation on this one’s part.  All of the 

limitations that would otherwise be present are 

one.”  (10999BGC6)

The New Maitreya The Healing Field

Jesus, the Borg, & the Healing Power of Music

by Tad Messenger 

In my mind this is the picture of my ideal for becoming a 

whole functioning Self - all parts being aligned and acting as 

one unit, one being like the Creator.  It occurs when all parts 

have a role, and are moving toward one common goal.

 I have experienced entrainment in many di erent 

ways.  When we are singing for Cantatas or Christmas 

presentations, or performances, there comes a moment 

when everyone is focused on the image of the song, 

giving it to the people.  "ere is no thought of Self, only the 

meaning, the picture of what is being sung.  All the voices 

blend as one.  It is a very powerful moment and I see people 

come to tears or feel a tingling up their spine or a stimulation 

of their crown chakra as they describe their experience.

 I have experienced at times in each emperience that 

we have presented in “"e Invitation” as the Nobel 

Peace Laureates are embraced and their spirit comes to life.  It 

was especially powerful in the Satyagraha emperience.  I think 

this occurred because there was one point of focus, the life of 

Ghandi and Dr. Paul Blosser embraced that life, that 

philosophy, the spirit so well.  Everyone’s attention was 

focused on that one life and it came to be a whole and 

complete experience.  

  e dictionary says that entrain means to 

drag along with or incorporate into the whole.  

"is sounds like the Borg in “Star Trek” where they 

incorporate everything into the Borg.  Another way to look 

at it is to get on the train, all aboard.

 "is is basically what Jesus does with all of his 

disciples and all the aspects of himself that he heals.  He 

teaches to go out and teach the truth so that all aspects of the 

Self align with knowing that we are like the Creator, that we 

can know creation, that we can become enlightenment.  "e 

entrainment is to draw all parts of my Self toward 

enlightenment.∞ (from the book Master Living)

The universe is whole and complete. 
It vibrates with intelligence. 

 Energy matrix lines look like a web in the 

universe.  You and I and every living thing are 

points, like stars in the night time sky.  We are 

suspended in time and space in an energetic web 

of communication that some describe as a crystal 

grid network.   More than wi- , it is the energetic 

 eld where we live and move and have our being.  

A cauldron of creation, a potent 

 eld in which all things are 

not only possible but 

constantly being created. 

 This grid connects 

the larger holograms of 

reality with our own.  Its 

energy lines connect all 

places, times and events - 

even those that are seemingly 

unrelated.  All phenomena 

and all actions are part of 

this larger whole; it is the 

very foundation for 

telepathy and synchronicity.  

 The intention of a 

creator is what inspires the 

grid to become a healing 

 eld.  SOM’s Healing Service 

depends upon students like 

you to bring Love into the Life 

of all Being.  These gatherings 

then are an expression of 

The New Maitreya.•

– by Dr. Barbara Condron
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Join other joyous 

singers and musicians 

as we celebrate the 

Season of Peace by 

preparing for 

CHRISTMAS IN THE 

PEACE DOME.

come to 
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The INVITATION is 

brought to life by the 

“second cast” in Salt 

Lake City at PWR

on Friday, 

October 16, 2015
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Attend HEALING 

SERVICE at 7:30 pm at 

your branch of SOM 

during this

SEASON OF PEACE!
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COLLEGE OCTOBER VIBRATIONS

The Week as a College Student 2015 brought many 
transformative experiences to the eight students who 
gave themselves the gift of being at the College for 
one week.  Although difficult to share their immense 
expansion of consciousness in just a few sentences, 
they all express the richness of what they received for 
all of you to connect with the divine order and unity 
experienced during this event.  All of the college 
students and staff are grateful these wonderful souls 
joined us for a week of laughter, discipline, creation, 
and lasting friendships.  
-Silvia Galvan

My intention for attending this experience was to build 
truth within myself.  I have built much more than just 
receiving truth into my self; I have experienced truth 

within my classmates and teachers.  I have seen new parts of my self revealed to me by the qualities of all of the beautiful 
souls who guided me on this journey.  One of the most revealing truths that I have experienced this week is that I need to 
release all that is holding me back from reaching all the gold within me.  We are all on this path to aid each other and to 
support, aid, and love us through the growing process.  Thank you.
-Emily Knox

At the Week as a Collage Student I experienced the great power in my stillness and 
receptiveness while in interactions with other students. I was able to have a deep impact 
in my relations, much stronger then my usual default, aggressive habits of relating. 
By making my ideal and purpose easier to relate to I was able to become more available 
to me in my actions throughout the days. 
-Roman Borochin

I am so grateful for my experience this week at the College 
of Metaphysics. I came into this week to find clarity and 
freedom. My ideal was centered around surrender and 
throughout each day my heart opened more and more as I received a great deal of love 
from everyone. Being at the College has allowed me the space to receive the vision of what 
my life can be like if I live fully in the present moment; to me this is fulfillment. I see my 
life coming together and moving in new and more expansive ways, and I love it. I love 
being here and I love coming to know myself. Thank you.
-Sean Lombard 

This week has been a surprise for me. I was fearful of this experience, not sure of what 
would happen and if I would dislike the whole thing. This week has highlighted the 
difference between intellect and mind for me because a concept is not the same as 

experience. Through this experience I have learned so much about the College and my Self. I have gained a much deeper 
understanding of alignment and peace. Being at the College is just that -being - because of all the space that is provided. 
It is from space that we can be and it is from being that we can make choices. In this immersion I have felt so much 
freedom in mind, body and soul. I am very grateful for the intimacy of everyone here and see how important this quality 
is in the future of this organization.  Surrender seems brighter everyday. 
-Alan McCall
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It seems impossible to put this past week into mere words. I wish I could show you my pictures, the images that were so 
delicately burnt into my mind over these several days, or maybe to pour open my heart so you might feel every moment of 
bliss that met me here. All I can do is to express my gratitude for the teachers and students from the College of 
Metaphysics that co-created this transformational and unforgettable experience with me. Thank you for your tender 
vulnerability, your continual inspiration, your empowerment, your humor, your fearless direction, and your contagious 
radiance.  I am humbled as I stand in awe of these qualities, but I am brought to tears in the knowledge that means they 
must be within me. You are all my mirrors, my teachers, and my students. Thank you for fulfilling my hope that strength 
could be found in unity. Above all, thank you for trusting me to trust myself. I am so grateful for the opportunity to have 
met you all – again. I leave here with a clarity unlike anything I’ve ever known, a love bigger than my body, and a light 
that refuses to be contained. I leave here with a better understanding of God. I leave here one step closer to knowing 
myself. I leave here ready to return. You are all sparks of light with love at the center. Thank you for sharing. 
-Sarah Ruth Sampson 

Earlier today, I felt a little out of place, laying down tile at the Gatehouse.  I have been told negative thoughts throughout 
my life such as “You are not responsible” or “You are not capable of doing this job.”  The support, love and 
encouragement from the group really helped me expand my self-confidence in my abilities.  I am truly grateful for this 
experience.  
-Lynn Boggio Cincinnati 

My experiences as a college student were that of constant learning, growth, acknowledgement and gratitude.  I chose to 
experience life as a college student because I wanted to become more grounded in discipline, step outside of my comfort 
zone, move past limitations, and become more comfortable in the uncomfortable.  My week as a college student allowed 
me to accomplish all of this in numerous ways.  I came face to face with my limitations and learned a lot about the power 
of using my will intelligently and being receptive to the limitless learnings that were available to me.  I have much love 
and gratitude for the entire experience, and know that I am changed and transformed for the better because of it.
-Jamie Metzenberg

Learning has been bountiful here at the Week As A College Student. This time spent at the College has afforded me a rare 
opportunity to go deeper with my experiences and where my understandings are at as of this moment. This is learning 
with purposeful intent.
-Lisa Kenny, Chicago Branch 

I am thankful that this week I experienced the manifestation of a vision I had when I 
attended the College Experience Week in 2012.  This vision was of 12 college students 
studying together at the College of Metaphysics.  This is my image of Grace.  It is quite a 
captivating field to be a part of, to witness 8 individuals come to the campus and to see the 
openings, transformations, awareness, divine friendship and divine love that occurs at an 
accelerated rate, in just a few days.  It is exhilarating and I feel completely new!  I am in 
love with each one of them and with every moment we shared!  The memories that continue 
to play in my mind are when they arrived Sunday and then watching them blossom and 
coming alive, aligning with each of their ideals throughout the week.  These individuals are 
so brilliant and they aided me to learn a great deal about who I am.  I am so grateful for the 
learning they brought to me, and to the College.  I keep imaging, and visualizing, what 
would it be like if it was like this every day?  What if it wasn’t just for one week, that there 
were 12 or more college students?  The growth and mastery of Self would be inevitable, 

humbling, and expansive!  I believe this is the vision for the College of Metaphysics and I am so thankful to be a part of 
something much greater than myself.  I encourage any student who has not attended this event to give your Self this gift 
next year.  Love.
-Sydney Kasner
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One of the most significant part of the College experience is the 
classes we experience with the Doctors and other teachers.  This 
week in our Holy Works class Dr. Barbara asked, “How did you 
encounter Mara this week?”  We all had to stop and think hard.  
How did our ego trick us into being less than our highest self, 
even for a moment?  This way of seeing is a result of the study 
of the life of Buddha that we have been exploring in recent 
weeks.  This study has paralleled the Buddha’s journey with that  
of Jesus, including the temptations.  We learn to understand our 
own life reflected in the lives of these great masters.

This has been a busy month of serving participants and 
apprentices of the Dharma Spiritual Focus Session and the 
students who have come for the College Student Experience 
week.  All these have enriched and touched us in significant 
ways by sharing their journey to wholeness.

-Charlotte Crabaugh

Quantum Growth in 8 ½ Weeks:  

I have been a college student for eight and a half weeks and during this time I am starting to see my old self melting and my real self 
emerging. Life as a college student is highly conducive to becoming a whole functioning self. In fact I believe it is designed to aid the 
students in producing this in themselves. 

Everyday we give attention to our Spiritual, Mental, Emotional and physical bodies. We see limitations as opportunities for becoming whole 
and as a class we are all willing to aid each other in transcendence. 

We have garden class with Dr. Daniel every day. In garden class we are learning about a still mind, Superconscious mind and God. Dr. 
Daniel teaches about going beyond Mind and the steps required to do so. We have a joyous and fulfilling time with him as his method of 
teaching is through humor and laughter. In this way I am learning how important it is to have humor in learning as it aids me to be gentle and 
objective with myself. In a recent class he said, “ Connectedness is the key to understanding existence as a soul” I appreciated this 
perspective as I see the more I am aware of my connectedness to the whole the more I become aware that I am a soul. 
Today we are preparing for the Dharma Session and the space here at the College is filled with love and joyous expectation for a weekend 
filled with exponential growth and learning. My life as a college student is like heaven on earth. I am grateful. 

I send you my circle of Love,
Golbahar Dadyan 

How Your donation money will be used to reach the 

World at the Parliament of the World’s Religion Exhibit 

Booth

Booth $1700.00

Peace Dome Banner
 
    232.00

SOM Banner
 
    116.00

Electricity
 
 
    149.00

Upright pole with base
        6.25

Expandable cross bar
        6.25

Drapery Background
    110.00

Table  6‘x 30”, 6’ x 18” 

& 4’ x 30”
 
 
       61.00

Printing Peace Covenants             500.00

Glass and plexiglas for 

Window 

 
   1000.00

Light fixture with bar
     100.00

Digital Picture Frame
     200.00

Map of world/frame/flag pins/bulletin board

2 easels



P S I  C O U N S E L I N G

Year of the Holy Spirit 17

How PSI Counseling
Changes Consciousness

by Doug Bannister  8-29-15

I created my painting of my I AM to represent a simple idea.! My 

I AM represents me as an individual expression of God.

The blue at the corners of my painting depict Cosmic 

Consciousness, the ethers from which all springs.  The white represents the Light of the God Father/

Mother.! The Gold is me, my substance, my essence and is my vehicle or contact for melding with, 

expressing with and being compatible with the Divine, the Creator, the Source. !

This is my intellectual understanding of what I AM is.! I am not sure my beliefs of I AM 

parallel the SOM version.! The feeling of I AM and the emotion of I AM are difficult for me to 

describe.!! What I do know without a doubt is that the PSI Counseling Class 

has expanded my consciousness and that I have a more clear idea of what 

my I AM is.


 The PSI Counseling Class has helped me form, in my mind, the 

most basic notion of what I AM is intellectually and what my I AM might 

be for me, in my experience.! The feeling of connectedness and complete 

acceptance with another person when I am offering counseling points to the 

energy of I AM.! I get another sense of my I AM is what I receive in a 

special and deep meditation.!! At other times, it is the sense of Being, simply 

feeling an immersion in the sea of oneness.! This too has come is a few 

meditations and from experiences since I have been in the PSI Counseling 

Class.


 I had a different experience of I AM last night during the 

Invitation.! After giving my best opening speech as Albert Schweitzer to 

date, !I bombed in the Discovery and the Gathering.! I observed that my 

body began perspiring and doubts plagued my mind for a few moments as a 

result of the realization that this uncomfortable situation was not to be 

remedied quickly because I had taken away the pairing dialogue with Linus 

by speaking all my lines all at one time. !



 I self counseled. !!!!I breathed.! I relaxed.! 

Yes, I had a good opening.! 

Yes, I had messed up.! I was human.

My ego was embarrassed.! I forgave 

myself.! I planned to use this 

experience to motivate myself to 

practice better – with the Peace 

Covenant.  I am certain I would not 

have built the ability to process this 

experience as readily without the 

PSI Counseling Class.! Thank you.

 Love and Light.
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On our way to

  100+ students/branch

Nationally-distributed BYOU Magazineʼs 
 issue features SOMʼs Dr. Barbara Condron 

as the “dream expert”
Check it out in October!

Empowering Dream Lessons 

from the Hit Movie INSIDE, OUT!

SCENE ONE:

"Okay, everybody," the teacher calls her class to attention.  "We have a new student in 

class today.  Riley, would you like to tell us something about yourself?"

With those words, one of Riley's worse daymares comes true.  How and why that 

scene  nds its way into a nightmare is a lesson to take to heart.

 Riley is the main character of Pixar's Insight, Out, the record-breaking 

movie released last summer.  The eleven-year-old Minnesota girl’s happy life is 

turned upside down when her dad takes a job in San Francisco.  The  lm is a Joyful 

ride fueled by Riley's thoughts and emotions as she adjusts to this unexpected 

turn of events.  

What Just Happened?

Life is often topsy-turvy.  Things can be going well and then suddenly, everything 

seems to change.   Our ability to adjust to life’s changes is the key to poise, 

gratitude, and forgiveness– all core attitudes that make up our sense of power.  

Riley’s dilemma of everything around her changing shows us how we can 

successfully respond inside to the unexpected.

There's a clever saying that there are three 

kinds of people in the world:  

 •  People who make things happen.  

 •  People who watch what happens.  

 •  People who wonder what happened!

 I've learned that all three of those people 

live inside me.  I've also learned how dreams 

can act as an internal BFF that lives and 

breathes (kinda like Riley's imaginary 

boyfriend!) to ful ll my fondest desires. .....

(Read the rest of the article in the FALL 

EDITION of BYOU Magazine on sale on 

October!

BYOU “Be Your 

Own You” Magazine 

is for girls ages 7-15 and helps 

build self-esteem in fun and 

empowering ways with 

features on positive celebrity 

role models, stories about real 

girls making a di$erence, tips, 

advice, games, crafts, contests, 

jokes, and much more. Topics 

include friendships, bullying, 

inner beauty, empowerment, 

community service, and other 

timely subjects to help today’s 

girl glow from the inside out.•

 e next webinar on

WHAT ARE YOUR 

DREAMS TELLING 

YOU?
sponsored by BYOU Magazine 

and dreamschool.org
will be 

HALLOWEEN!

Saturday, October 31st 
at noon EDT

               

NaNaNa
FaFaFaFaFaFaFaFallllllllllllll i

E i D L
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Do you sing? !


 Play a musical Instrument?

Then third weekend 

          in November #$% & $$'

                    at SOM Headquarters 

                              is the place to be(

“I'm going to play, man. Let's jam. I don't care. Get in where you fit in 
and enjoy the experience.”       Vanilla Ice

Let)s jam* create and enjoy 

the experience 

as we prepare for  

!"hristmas in #e Peace Dome$
being presented during the third 

weekend in December #+, !& $%'

Talk to your teacher* director and be sure to send 

your -.%(%% for the November weekend with your 

area director before the October third weekend(

Those past Lesson , and who have come to a weekend at the 
college are eligible to attend(
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W O R D S  F R O M  T H E  V I B R A T I O N  S T A F F

Each time we come together to create the School of Metaphysics Vibrations 

Newsletter, we open our sessions with an opening projection.  Afterwards we 

each align with the laws of creation and open the book, The Taraka Yoga of 

Kuan Yin by Gael O’Guinn, to receive the verse that is designed for each of us 

individually.   Here are the numbers we received.  Our collective vibration is 

featured below

Love and Light from your Vibrations Staff.

Journey

Each experience is a willful vibratory creation. Self rejoices when a seed thought is 

placed in the Third Level of Mind in response to the Inner Urge.  Forgiveness always 

produces perfected conditions. (need to do another one)

Dr. Sheila Benjamin - 48 Soaring  (Dragon Clouds)  A single thought can mobilize the will in adulthood;

One thought leads to another within Self and within many.  A whole thought extends through eternity.

Echoing in space far beyond what you will ever know.  

Kerry Keller -  

October – The Bhagavad Gita    chapter 8   (Matt Valois.) 

When the Self seems to become weak and sink into unconsciousness, the vital breaths 

gather to him.  Then he takes with him those particles of light and descends into the heart.  

When the consciousness that is in the eye turns back, the dying person no longer sees any 

form. “He is becoming one,” they say; “ he does not see.” “He is becoming one,” they say; 

“he does not smell.” “He is becoming one,” they say; “he does not taste.”  “ He is becoming 

one,” they say; “he does not speak.” “He is becoming one,” they say; “he does not hear.” “ 

He is becoming one,” they say; “he does not think or touch or know.” The point of his heart 

lights up, and by that light the Self departs, either through the eye, or the skull, or through 

some other door of the body.  And when he departs, life departs: and when life departs, all 

other vital forces depart after it.  He is conscious, and with consciousness he leaves the 

body.  Then his knowledge and his works and his previous impressions go along with him. •

Holy scriptures one for each month of the year
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School of Metaphysics Ten Most 

Wanted List 
Delegation to The Parliament of the World’s Religions

1)  All School of Metaphysics delegates being well versed in SOM 
resources to share with the people that they meet at the 
Parliament of World’s Religions.

2)  People continuously engage throughout the Parliament at the 
SOM booth.

3)  Receive information to further relationship with over 1000’s 
people.

4)  Full house for THE INVITATION and for Dr. Daniel Condron’s 
Presentation.

5)  Healing wall stones pledged from every continent.

6)18 new correspondence students

7)The Universal Peace Covenant translated in 10 additional 
languages.

8)  All delegates and Peace Ambassadors reading the Universal 
Peace Covenant every day.

9)  Professional Peace Film created from the 2015 Parliament of the 
World’s Religion. 

10) Establishing connections for the School of Metaphysics‘   
representatives to speak at colleges, universities, and organizations    
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School of Metaphysics Branch Locations
email to (cityname)@som.org

World Headquarters • 163 Moon Valley Rd.• Windyville, Missouri  65783• (417) 345-8411

ILLINOIS
345 Manor Court • Bolingbrook, Illinois 60440 • (630) 739-1329

5021 W. Irving Park Road • Chicago, Illinois 60641 • (773) 427-0155

222 West Wilson • Palatine, Illinois 60067 • (847) 991-0140

1009 E. Main Street • Urbana, illinois 61802 • (217) 344-2270

INDIANA
6138 North Hillside • Indianapolis, Indiana 46220 • (317) 251-5285

IOWA
3715 University • Des Moines, Iowa 50311 • (515) 255-5570

KANSAS
4323 Rainbow Blvd • Kansas City, Kansas 66103 • (913) 236-9292

KENTUCKY
2704 Hikes Lane • Louisville, Kentucky 40218 • (502) 452-2501

Missouri

103 West Broadway • Columbia, Missouri 65203 • (573) 449-8312

1033 E. Sunshine Street, Springfield, Missouri 65807• (417) 831-0955

2606 Oakview Terrace • Maplewood, Missouri 63143 • (314) 

645-0036

Ohio

Cincinnati, Ohio 45216 • (513) 821-7353

Oklahoma

908 NW 12th St • Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73106 • (405) 228-0506

429 S. Memorial •Tulsa, Oklahoma 74112 • (918) 582-8836

Texas

5832 Live Oak Street • Dallas, Texas 75214 • (214) 821-5406

2839 Sandage Avenue • Fort Worth, Texas 76109 • (817) 920-9180


